










































12 March 2024 

Mr Steve Hedges 

VP GEMCO Operations South32 

ALYANGULA NT 0885 

Via Email: Steve.Hedges@south32.net 

Re: ALC Endorsement of the GEMCO Eastern Leases FY25 Mining Management Plan Amendment 

Dear Steve, 

Thank you for the opportunity to consider the GEMCO Eastern Leases FY25 Mining Management Plan Amendment, 

(FY25 MMPA).  

The Anindilyakwa Land Council, (ALC), have considered the plan provided, met with GEMCO personnel to discuss the 

amendment and appreciates GEMCO’s consideration of ALC’s comments in the final plan. The ALC is satisfied with 

the plan and can provide in principle support for this document.   

It is acknowledged by the ALC that the mining management plan for the FY25 to closure, (FY25-Closure MMP), is 

currently being prepared and that this FY25 MMPA addresses planned activities in the Southern Eastern Lease for 

FY2025 pending approval of the FY25-Closure MMP. 

If you require further clarification around this letter, please contact Michael Trainor, our Mining and Sustainability 

Manager, michael.trainor@alcnt.com.au. 

Yours Sincerely, 

Mark Hewitt 

Chief Executive Officer 

Anindilyakwa Land Council 




